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To ensure Tax Exempt Aircrafts (TEA’s) are principally used in connection with Clark
related flights, the CDC Board in its meeting held on 26th of August 2011 approved
the following policy guidelines with regard to said subject matter.




A.    Requirements for Approval of Importation of TEAs:



CFZ locators shall be allowed importation of TEAs on the premise that the units shall
be used in relation to Clark activities. The threshold limit established by CDC that
unit is principally based on Clark is that at least 51% of total flight hours of the TEA
must have been connected with Clark, i.e., flights are made to/from Clark. If such
threshold limit is not met, locators will have to pay duties and taxes for the
particular TEA. Locators will not be allowed to import new TEA if duties and taxes
have not been paid for previously imported TEAs not meeting the 51% threshold
limit.




1. Clark locators engaged in aviation and logistic activities are allowed TEA
importation as long as they can justify the need for the importation of aircraft
units in relation to their business operations in Clark. It must be established,
however, that all TEAs previously imported through Clark were used with Clark
as base of operations, that is, at least 51% of total flight hours were made
to/from Clark.




2. Non-aviation and non-logistics companies may be allowed to import TEAs as
long as they can justify the need for the units and as long they are able to
prove they have put up actual investment of P100 million for every TEA to be
imported.




3. Locators must have a valid Lease Agreement with CDC/CIAC, Certificate of
Registration and Tax Exemption (CORTE), and clearance to fly aircraft units
from the Civil Aviation Authority of the Philippines (CAAP).




4. For locators with previous TEAs, they must submit to CDC within the period
provided under Item B herein, a CAAP certification of TEAs previous year’s
flight schedules and total flight hours reflecting that at least 51% of total TEA
flight hours are connected with Clark routes.





